
Happy Easter:  He is  Risen Indeed.
Alleluia!
So they left  the  tomb quickly with  great
joy,  and ran to  tell  h is  d isc iples  (Mt
28:8)

Risen One,  Bringer  of  Joy,  plant  the
seeds of  great  gladness deep in  the  soil
of  my being.  May I enjoy l i fe,  begin  each
day with  enthusiasm, and become ever
more aware of  you.
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Famil ies,

St. Mary's is a dynamic Catholic community of empowered
learners engaging justly in the world.

Term Two Begins
We warmly welcome you back for Term Two,
2024. We are noticing the changeable weather
this week as it seems to suggest we are in the
thick of Autumn. We hope some of you were
able to enjoy the break. The staff participated
in extremely productive First Aid learning. All
Staff have returned to Term Two energized
with their new learning. We also noticed the
students are well rested and eager to be back.
We anticipate that it will be a productive and
enjoyable term for them all.

As the calendar indicates this will be an
eventful term and this is particularly so with,
The whole school Cross Country, the Mother’s
Day stall and raffle, Eucharist celebrations, and
ramping up for the School Performance in
Term 3. Our value for Term 2 is Humility.      
This Term, the value we are all called to live by
is “Humility” Through this value, we are asked
to be truly humble in difficult times and to
stand up for what we believe in.

We Share the Joy of our “Risen Lord”

Easter Raffle
Thank you for all your contributions, we raised
$2,800 and gave out 47 prizes.

Congratulations to our top 3 winners
First Place - Parker Prep K
Second Place - Blake 6W
Third Place - Olivia 1ZB

Thank you to our parent helpers
Katie, Laura, Lauren, Lisa, Natalia, Paola and Sharon.

2025 Enrolments Open
Just a reminder to any siblings or new families who
may be enrolling for Prep for 2025, enrolment forms
are due by the 24th of May 2024. The enrolment
form is available at the office and on the School
Website. To avoid disappointment and to assist with
Staff planning, all Prep 2025 enrolment forms need
to be received by the due date.
      
First Eucharist
On Tuesday our Year three students practised what
it means to be Eucharistic people as they shared
their acts of kindness with other members of our
school community. Our prayers and thoughts are
with the Year Three students who will be
celebrating their First Eucharist on 4th, 5th and 18th
and 19th of May. We look forward to supporting our
students and their families as they embark on this
important milestone in their faith journey.

School Photos
Just a reminder that the school photos are on
Thursday 2nd of May. Please be aware that all staff
will be photographed at 8.15am so may be slightly
delayed getting to yard duty. Please speak with
your children if they are having sibling photos taken
so that your children are aware and ready when
called.
      
Personal Mobile Phone or Wearable Mobile
Device User Agreement
Please ensure you have signed the user agreement
as your support is appreciated in assisting our
students to focus and not be distracted by personal
technology. Should you ever need to be contacted,
we follow the correct St Mary’s protocols. It is
unacceptable to have students contacting you, their
parents or other friends at their discretion during the
school day. Whereby, other local schools have
instigated an outright ban of personal devices, I
understand your family's decision to be contactable
while walking home, which is out of school hours.
Our user agreement provides a secure way to have
access to their device after school, should you
believe that is necessary. The agreements were due
to be signed by 15th April.



A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
St. Mary's is a dynamic Catholic community of empowered

learners engaging justly in the world.

School Policies
One of our initiatives is to provide our families with updated policies. Every Candela I will add updated
policies to my Principal News and I ask that you take the time to read these. Please read Child Safety
and Wellbeing Policy 2024.docx

Year 6 Bullying No Way Evening
Next Wednesday on the 1st May, St Mary’s is providing a vitally important Cyber Safety and anti
Bullying evening for Year 6 parents and students. The Cybersafety Project and Marguerite Jones
(Mental Health and Wellbeing Leader) will be providing important information to support you and to
assist your Year 6 child/ren to be socially and emotionally aware of their responsibilities on line and in
person. The meeting will be held on line and in person in the MLC.

ANZAC Day
Thank you to the many families who volunteered to represent St Mary’s at the Watsonia RSL Anzac day
services. Thank you also to Jan Tivisini for organising the wreath.

Kind Regards,
Marisa Matthys

Lest We ForgetLest We Forget

https://docs.google.com/document/d/14aG-NLLFGRrfku2FwfZ0BKD_ywYii837/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=113734108967120130340&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/14aG-NLLFGRrfku2FwfZ0BKD_ywYii837/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=113734108967120130340&rtpof=true&sd=true


Bullying is a common childhood experience: about one in four children report
experiencing it in person and one in five have experienced online bullying
(cyberbullying).1 The effects of bullying on child mental health and wellbeing can
be significant, both for those being bullied and those engaging in bullying
behaviour. Bullying is not ‘a normal part of growing up’ nor is it ‘just something
kids do’. But there are things you can do to support your children and protect
them from the harmful effects of bullying.We encourage you to use these
conversation starters with your children.

It is important to know that there are consequences for bullying behaviour at St
Mary’s. We can respond when we are aware. We encourage all children to speak to a
supporting adult either at school or at home. Communication is key.
Please don’t hesitate to contact your classroom teacher or myself if you wish to
discuss this topic further.

Kindest regards,
Marguerite Jones



These are our PBL
Student Champions!



Term Dates
2024

Term Dates
2024
Term 2

16 April - 28 June

Term 3 
17 July - 20 September

Term 4
7 October - 17 December



School Closure
Dates

School Closure
Dates

15 & 16 July
4-November

25-November
17-December



AssembliesAssemblies
29-April
10-June
29-July

26-August
9-September
21-October
11-November
9-December

Working Bee’sWorking Bee’s
18-May
27-July

7-September
19-October



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
Prep M

Prep S

Prep K

1MH

1ZB

1G

2V

2M

2R

3P

3L

3F

4V

Harvey B
For displaying attentive listening and trying your
best in all your learning tasks. Keep it up Harvey!

James B
For applying yourself within the classroom environment.
You always bring determination and have improved to
persist with your work to complete tasks carefully. Well
done James!

Ollie W
For bringing a positive mindset towards your learning Ollie.
Your determination and persistence are fantastic 
Well done Ollie!

Jaxon T
For an excellent start to Term 2! Thank you for
working hard to follow instructions and remain
focused on learning tasks.

Josh T 
For the enthusiasm you continue to demonstrate towards
learning. Your eagerness to share and do your best is
wonderful! 

Eliana Z
For all of your amazing hard work and contributions
to class discussions. Keep up the wonderful effort
Eliana!

Eloise I 
For coming in each morning and offering to help set up
for the day. It’s so lovely to see your warm smile every
morning!

Leo F
For making the most of learning time by getting started
straight away and staying focused. You are a super star
learner!

Mark J
For demonstrating our school value of respect with your
impeccable manners and positive attitude. Well done
Mark!

Jason L 
For demonstrating our school value of responsibility by
being an amazing gardener on Eucharist Retreat Day.
Fabulous work Jason!

Allison T
For challenging yourself in maths this term and always
trying your hardest. Keep it up Allison!

Isaac B
For consistently following all classroom expectations and
often being the first person to respond to any call to
attention! Keep it up Isaac!

Alexander T
For listening and following instructions the first time,
and for contributing to classroom discussions. 

Charlotte T
For always being respectful and for contributing to
classroom discussions. Keep up the great work!

William A
For your progress towards your personal learning goals,
particularly in Maths. You should be extremely proud of
your progress and your resilience!

Mara C
Well done on becoming our Italian Ambassador for 4V this
term. Your hard work and dedication has certainly paid off!
Well done. 

Isabelle M
For consistently demonstrating responsibility in the way
you use learning time to complete tasks to the best of your
ability. Well done!

William J
For beginning the term with a positive attitude.
Fantastic job settling into Term 2 with great focus
and listening skills. Keep up the great work!

Cody B
For beginning Term 2 with a positive attitude towards
your learning. What a fantastic effort you have put into
recognising sounds and heart words. Keep it up Cody!

Hazel V
For your commitment towards your learning. You are
always willing to try something new and put effort into
everything you do. Fantastic effort Hazel!

Natalia B-H
For always working hard in the classroom and being
a supportive and kind friend to everyone in Prep S.

Joshua C
For sharing your great ideas with our class and
engaging in Inquiry lessons with enthusiasm well done
Joshua. 

Sahana K
For beginning Term 2 with a resilient attitude. You have
worked so hard on settling into class in the mornings.
Fantastic effort Sahana.

Angelina G
For showing determination and resilience in the area of
reading. We are so proud of all your hard work!

Lucas G
For being a role model to your peers by always
demonstrating active listening during whole class
learning. Well done!

Harvey B
For consistently demonstrating responsible behaviours
both inside and outside of the classroom. Keep up the
amazing work Harvey!



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
4C

4B

5R

5OB

6W

6PG

6L

Italian

Visual Art

Ariana B
For taking on every opportunity with positivity and
excelling in Cross Country- Well done!

Hudson B-W
For showing leadership skills in class by assisting your peers
in their maths work. Great work Huddy!

Chelsea M
For always willing to share your ideas with your peers and
guide others in their learning. Well done Chelsea!

Seraphima B
For being a positive role model in class and around the
school. Well done!

Jack H
For making positive choices regarding your learning. Well
done Jack on being responsible.

Archer R 6L
For demonstrating your artistic talent with your creative
painting of poppies. Your fine brushwork and attention to
detail are very effective.

Annie A 4B
For demonstrating enthusiasm and a positive attitude for all
art activities. Thank you for sharing your knowledge of
Georgia O’Keefe and painting a beautiful poppy from her
inspiration.

Aurora B
For your positive and respectful attitude you display all the
time. You are a hardworking student who produces your
best work at all times. Well done, Aurora! 

William H
For being a respectful, polite and happy member of the
classroom environment. Well done, Will.

Jacob L 4C
For great gesturing and for your
wonderful work in preparing slides for
Italian workshops

Madeline K 
For being a leader in and outside of the classroom. You take
the initiative to support others, always putting your hand up
first to help others. Well done Maddy! 

Oliver T 
For working hard on all of your learning tasks and
participating and engaging in classroom discussions. Keep it
up Oliver! 

Claire T
For being respectful, polite and inclusive to create a
positive classroom environment. Thank you Claire.

Ava W
For giving everything you had into your run at cross country. It was
amazing getting to see you in your element and succeeding.
Congratulations Ava!

Will Si
For consistently aiming high and putting effort in to improve
your skills, ability and understanding. 

Christelle A
For your respectful attitude that you present both inside and outside
the classroom. You are attentive and a hardworking student who
works hard to produce your best work at all times. Well done! 

Elsie W
For the respectful and responsible and energetic way that
you participate in your learning. You follow instructions
quickly and always try your best. 

Performing
Arts

Jacob L 4C
For really having a go in acting class, well done and keep up
the good work.

All of 4B
For being focused, engaged and joyful in your learning.

5S
Cienna B
For consistently participating and engaging in classroom
discussions. Your participation is valued by your entire
class. Keep up the fantastic work.

Josh M
For consistently participating and engaging in classroom
discussions. Your respectful and positive mindset is greatly
appreciated. Keep up the great work.

P.E.
Whole School Community
For beginning the term in such a bright
positive fashion with everyone giving the
Cross Country a go!!!

William S 5OB
For your magnificent performance at the State Primary School
Swimming Championships. Finishing 6th best, u11 backstroke
swimmer in Victoria is a marvellous achievement. Well done
William!!

Science and
Digital Tech.

Matthew G 2V
For staying on tasks and sharing your science knowledge
and understanding of how we can use the Earth's
resources responsibly. Keep up the great work Matthew!!

Mara C 4V
For your excitement and enthusiasm during Science lessons and
sharing your prediction on how heat flows through liquids. Keep
on shining Mara!

Daniel 4V
For demonstrating excellence
in everything Italian!

Max N 4V
Great effort in Italian workshops. 



Prep 2025
Please submit

your enrolment
forms for
children
starting 
in 2025!

Forms available in the
school office or on our

website.



Bullying is a common childhood experience: about one in four children report
experiencing it in person and one in five have experienced online bullying

(cyberbullying).1 The effects of bullying on child mental health and wellbeing can be
significant, both for those being bullied and those engaging in bullying behaviour.

Bullying is not ‘a normal part of growing up’ nor is it ‘just something kids do’. But there
are things you can do to support your children and protect them from the harmful

effects of bullying.

This information evening aims to help parents (and other adults caring for children)
understand childhood bullying, how it can impact children (both those who experience

it and the children engaging in the bullying), the signs of bullying to look out for, and
what you can do to address it. It also includes advice about Building Children's
resilience, Changing the Social Norm and health professionals with experience

supporting children who have experienced or engaged in bullying and their parents.

Parents can also join online here: 
Video call link: https://meet.google.com/tem-opeq-eve

Or dial: ‪(US) +1 443-584-3496‬ PIN: ‪873 343 397‬# .

We strongly encourage all parents to attend with your child. This evening will
open up the opportunity for children to begin a conversation with you about what

is happening for them. An opportunity you don't want to miss.

BULLY BULLY FREE ZONEFREE ZONE
Grade 6 Parent Information Evening

Wednesday, May 1st, 7:30pm - 8:30pm
Located in the MLC

https://meet.google.com/tem-opeq-eve




Students are to wear their full WINTER
school uniform. 

If they have sports on this day, please
ensure they bring their Sport Shoes to
change into.
If your child is a School Captain or Leader,
please ensure they have their badges
pinned to their tops.



- WOMEN'S DAY LUNCHEON -

Friday 3rd May
Following our Women’s Day Mass at
11.35am Friday 3rd of May. We would

like to invite you to attend a luncheon
to celebrate all the special women in

our school community. 
This will be held in the Parish Gathering

Space.



Mother’s Day Stall
Friday the 3rd of May

St Mary’s Mother’s Day Stall gives students the
chance to do some special, secret shopping and pick

out gifts to celebrate Mother’s Day.

Send some spending money (cash only) and a bag to
take the presents home in to keep them as a surprise

for mum, grandma, nanna or any lovely lady who
needs a special thank you.

And don’t forget to enter our special Mother’s Day
raffle, 50c a ticket, on the day.

Gifts available from $2 -$6



Join our School

Parents

Association &

make a

difference today!

Treasurer & Vice

President 

wanted

 Join the Fun with St. Mary’s
Parents Association! 

If you’re intrigued or have any questions, shoot us an email
at papresident@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au. Let’s
chat about how you can become our next Treasurer or Vice
President and help us keep the magic alive at St. Mary’s!







LAMP
Love and Mental Peace

Sr Kerrin Caldwell will speak on the
topic – “Ageing and Awakening God’s

surprising Gifts”.

ALL ARE WELCOME.
Where: The Gathering Space
When: Wednesday 15th May

Time: 7:30pm

There will be a light supper afterwards.
If you wish to attend, please ring or text
Mary on 0412 813 512 before May 10th

We invite you to attend 

An evening with Sr Kerrin
Caldwell SGS



On Tuesday, April 23rd, the Year 3 students worked together to complete an act of service for our
school and church community. We have been learning about what it means to receive Eucharist, so

we wanted to go forth and walk in the footsteps of Jesus by helping others. 

We learnt how to make the school a better place and to help the environment by planting plants and
taking care of the school every day. Something we found challenging was planting some of the

really big plants. I enjoyed planting the plants, building the teepee and getting all the tools ready. I
am really proud of all of our hard work. - Neive (3P)

Yesterday the Year 3’s had their Eucharist Retreat Day. My goal was to plant my plant without help.
Unfortunately I needed help but no one is going to master planting a flower for the first time. It took

a long time for everyone to plant their plants but luckily we had an early break before doing our
group activities. I hate bugs and they were everywhere, I seemed to have been brave enough to not

care about them! As I watched my teacher Miss Lia do it I thought it looked easy. When I actually
planted the plant it was hard but I did my best and that’s all that matters. After all, me and my group

had a great time and we hope to do something like this again. Eve (3L)

This term the year 3 students have been learning about being kind and helpful. Together with my
group we picked up rubbish around the school and levelled out tanbark. We spent three lessons
planning out everything we needed to do. Something I found challenging was levelling out the

tanbark. I really enjoyed comparing how much rubbish I had to my friends. I hope that I become
more like Jesus and God. - Gabriel (3P)

Yesterday was my first retreat day and my group was the church memorial garden and my leader
was the amazing Miss Lia. At first she taught us how to plant the plants and the technique worked
really well. Then after me and Gussy cleaned off the cobwebs that were on the windows. Next we
watered the plants so they would stay alive. After we made prayer stones that had words on it like

joy, care, love and other words like that. Archie (3L)

Yesterday on retreat day I was part of the felt hearts. We all got together and participated in making
felt hearts to the best of our ability. We had to make a to do list. First we cut out the hearts, then we
put the string in the needle. Next we sewed half way. Finally we put the stuffing in and sewed it all
up! I was very happy that I make three hearts for the community. I think you’re wondering why we

made the felt hearts. They are for the people who can’t attend mass. Skylah (3L)

On Tuesday 23rd we had our first retreat day. I was in the lunch preparation group. We weren’t
panicked because we already planned everything . I was in the role of making ham and cheese

sandwiches. Me and my group did pretty well until… we had to cut the sandwich!! Cutting the ham
and cheese was so hard. I am pretty sure all my group mates thought it was challenging as well. But

even though we struggled a bit I still enjoyed making lunch for everyone! Samarth (3L)

We would like to say a special thank you to the following people/groups:
Bunnings Eltham (plant donation)

Bulleen Art and Garden (plant donation)
Gillian Brown (plant pot donation)

Our wonderful parent helpers

Year 3 Eucharist Retreat Day



Year 3 Eucharist Retreat Day



On Friday 19th of April, I went to compete at the State School Sport Swimming
Championships. To qualify for this swim meet I had to go through a number of

steps and do good at all of them.

I have been swimming with my squad for over a year and I train 3-5 times a
week, dedicating my mornings and afternoons to do well in this event and many

others.

I got picked up from school to go to the Melbourne sports and aquatic centre. I
did my warm up then I went down to marshal for the under 11s 50 metre

backstroke. The event was at around 1:00 pm, when I hoped in the water I knew
that I have to do my best and if I try my hardest that is all I can ask for.

Some of the students from my class and some from other classes watched my
race on the live stream back at school. I swam my race in 41.59 seconds and as a

result of the time I placed 6th.

William S, Year 5OB



On Friday March 22nd 2024, all St Mary’s students were encouraged to
walk, ride, run, scoot or skate to school as part of National Ride to School

Day-a day that wants to limit vehicles on the road and a reason for
everyone to get out in the fresh air and be active. This day was a super

success for our St. Mary’s community as the car park was practically empty,
the bike racks were full and the lollipop people on Grimshaw Street were
earning their wages as they negotiated the huge amount of two wheeled
participants crossing the road to our school. This is the 3rd year that our

school community has participated in this nationwide event and our
biggest one so far!!

Many thanks to the Morris family for being the driving force behind this
initiative, especially Kristy. Kristy sourced so many prizes from local
businesses that a huge raffle was held at the end of the school day.

Congrats to all the raffle winners. Sincere thanks to the Year 6 House
Captains-Harper, Cooper, Jack, Chloe, Luca, Nate and Maddy- and all the

staff who assisted with the safe parking of all the bikes, scooters,
skateboards etc. as the various locations were thronged to capacity.

National Ride to School Day



On Thursday March 21st 2024, six students from St. Mary’s headed to
Watermarc for the Northern Region Metropolitan Swimming

Championships. Taylor S, Ryan C, Thomas H, Isaac E and William S
performed magnificently against tough opposition from various schools
around north east Melbourne. A first place and a third place medal were

taken home by the students of St. Mary’s. All of the community at
school and beyond are extremely proud of your achievements. Huge

thanks to your family members who supported you at the event.
William has now progressed to represent St. Mary’s at the State

Swimming Championships on Friday April 19th. This event will take
place at MSAC in Albert Park. William will swim in the backstroke event
and we wish William the best of luck after performing a PB at Region.

Congratulations to one and all and well done!

RESULTS
William S

11 50m Backstroke
1st

11 50m Butterfly
3rd

Taylor S
9/10 Breaststroke

7th

Ryan C, Taylor S, Thomas H, Isaac E
9/10 4 x 50m Freestyle Relay

6th

Northern Metropolitan Region
Swimming Championships

Northern Metropolitan Region
Swimming Championships





This special edition of our Ignatian
Newsletter is now available online.
You can access this publication by
clicking the image above or visiting
www.loyola.vic.edu.au/news-

events/the-ignatian.

http://www.loyola.vic.edu.au/news-events/the-ignatian
http://www.loyola.vic.edu.au/news-events/the-ignatian


Apply today via our website
clc.vic.edu.au/enrol

Limited tour spots available, register at
clc.vic.edu.au/enrol/book-a-tour

Year 7 2026 enrolment
applications close
Friday, 16 August 2024.

Do you have a
daughter in Grade 5?



Please join us at our next TEN for an exciting opportunity to gather at
Barrbunin Beek, meaning ‘happy place’ in Woi-wurrung language, where
you can listen, learn and connect with First Nations knowledge and have

the opportunity to ask questions about incorporating this into daily school
programs. 

 
The session will be led by Banyule’s Kristen Munro, Barrbunin Beek
Program and Project Coordinator, who will also take you through a

mindfulness session, starting the TEN with a chance to connect with self
and country. Kristen will present on opportunities for schools and invite

you to interact with the space at Barrbunin Beek to learn about this
amazing gathering place. Please click on the booking link to find out more

information and to reserve your spot!

First Nations and Discovering Barrbunin Beek TEN
When: Thursday 9 May, 4pm – 6pm

Where: Barrbunin Beek, Catalina St, Heidelberg West
Booking link: https://weteachme.com/l/VwZ34PMr

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/weteachme.com/l/VwZ34PMr__;!!IyBGEFvroGnO!iHJeYQAlCnwLxQExAQfq9snx1NnnGTO_v7NU2S8LjhweypltV2ZSXWRvlYJaq-U4ID60zWgMwrOjBWOUGHaUq97_v_fiP456RaKk6oN5fhZc$




Join now!







Duration: 8 Weeks 

When: Tuesdays Thursdays 
Apr 30 – Jun 18May 2 – June 20

Wednesday Saturdays 
May 1 – Jun 19Apr 27 – Jun 22 

Times: Check website for 5-6yrs, 7-10yrs 
& All Girls session times 

Cost: $104.00 for returning participants
 $13 per session inclusive of all fees & charges

 + $42.82 New Participant Pack
 (includes personalised singlet & ball) if required

Where: Macleod YMCA 

LEARN BASKETBALL 
THROUGH FUN GAMES
& ACTIVITIES 

SCAN HERE
TO
REGISTER

TERM 2
MINI 

HAWKS

AUSSIE HOOPS

FORCHILDRENAGED 5-10 YRS

Registration & further info at 
banyulehawks.com.au


